# Town of Bermuda Run

# **Town Council Meeting Minutes**

August 11, 2020 – 6:00 PM

The Town Council of Bermuda Run held its scheduled meeting on Tuesday, August 11, 2020 at 6:00 PM. The meeting was held at the Bermuda Run Town Hall.

Council Members Present: Mayor Rick Cross, Heather Coleman, Curtis Capps, Mike Ernst, Chris

Fowler, and Ken Peacock

### **Council Members Absent:**

Also Present: Lee Rollins, Town Manager; Brian Williams, Attorney; Cindy Poe,

Town Clerk

<u>Call to Order</u> Mayor Rick Cross called the meeting to order.

#### Pledge of Allegiance

#### **Moment of Silence**

It is the intent of the Town Council to solemnize the proceedings of this meeting and the business brought before the governing board, to offer the opportunity for a reflective moment of silence.

#### Adoption of the Agenda

Council Member Mike Ernst made a motion to approve the agenda. Council Member Ken Peacock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

#### Approval of the July 14, 2020 Town Council Meeting Minutes

Council Member Heather Coleman made a motion to approve the July 14, 2020 meeting minutes. Council Member Curtis Capps seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

#### **Public Comments**

Mike Brannon of 1179 Riverbend Drive, Bermuda Run discussed the Town's Comprehensive Plan and how he would like to see an "action items assessment".

#### Resolution to Adopt the Northern Piedmont Regional Hazard Mitigation Plan

The Town Council was asked to adopt an updated version of the Hazard Mitigation Plan. The initial plan was developed in 2014.

Council Member Curtis Capps made a motion to adopt the resolution as presented. Council Member Mike Ernst seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

#### **Town Manager Comments**

Town Manager Lee Rollins discussed the major rain event of last week, saying that he was addressing each call as he receives. With over 4 inches of rain in less than 2 hours, there were many people affected.

## **Council/ Mayor Comments**

*Chris Fowler – No comment* 

Curtis Capps – Thanked Mike Brannon for attending the meeting and sharing his ideas.

Mike Ernst – Thanked the Smith Grove Fire Dept. and Stacy Cornatzer for their help during last week's flooding of streets/directing traffic around affected areas.

Ken Peacock – Hazard Mitigation Plan is encouraging that we are working with other local municipalities. Also thanked Mike Brannon for his input.

 $Heather\ Coleman-Also\ thanked\ the\ fire\ department\ and\ others\ for\ removal\ of\ downed\ trees\ and\ keeping\ the\ residents\ safe.$ 

Mayor Rick Cross — Positive energy around the Town with the 801 Southern Kitchen going strong, the grand opening of Cutting Edge, McDonald's getting a "facelift", and Maddie Cakes expansion. He thanked the Council for their engagement and thanked everyone for their attendance. He shared that Mr. Dixon of Kinderton Village had reported an issue with the ponds that has been addressed by NCDOT. Davie County Schools start back next week, so keep the teachers and students in our thoughts.

# Adjourn

With no further business to discuss, Council Member Heather Coleman made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Chris Fowler seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Approved

Rick Cross, Mayor

Respectfully Submitted

Cindy Poe, Town Clerk